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As you may have gathered, my Secretary of State did not receive his copy of

the Prime Minister's letter of 16 September to Mr Whitelaw, asking for a

five year "forward look" by Christmas. The first we knew of this letter was

a reminder from your office last week. Our Private Office has searched
extensively through our generally reliable document-logging system and can find no
trace of the original letter.

We shall, of course, let the Prime Minister have the information requested,
we hope by this Wednesday. There is no point now in trying to decide whether
the 16 September letter was lost by your distribution system or by our
Private Office. It was plainly lost in one or other or between the two. The
important point for the future, I think, is that in any such large exercise
with a long time-scale an interim reminder on progress might be helpful.
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